
St. James Catholic Church 
309 S Stewart Road, Liberty MO 64068 

Office (816) 781-4343   
Office Hours: Mon-Fri 9:00am-12:00noon         

School (816) 781-4428  
On the web @ www.stjames-liberty.org 

https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/stjamesliberty/ 

Mass Schedule:   
Weekdays: Monday - Friday, 8:15am  
Saturday,  5:00pm 
Sunday, 8:00am, 10:30am, 5:00pm 
Sacrament of Reconciliation:                                             
Saturday 4pm and Anytime by request 

 
 

            Saint James Catholic Community       
Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  November 10, 2024  

God  Church  Community 
Together We Can Do Great Things 

Guest Speaker Guest Speaker Guest Speaker ---   Denise SimeoneDenise SimeoneDenise Simeone   

Tickets Tickets Tickets ---   $18.00$18.00$18.00   
On Sale After All Masses                                    

Nov. 9/10 and 16/17                                         
In Parish Office Nov. 11   
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Rev. Mike Roach, Pastor ..................................x201 
 frmike@stjames-liberty.org 

Rev. Michael Volkmer, C.PP.S, ......... 816-349-2844 
 Senior Priest in Residence  

Deacon Chuck Koesterer 
 chuck@stjames-liberty.org 

Katie Klassen, Business Manager 
 Katie@stjames-liberty.org  ...........................x220 

Danny Baker, Dir of Liturgy and Music Ministry 
 danny@stjames-liberty.org ...........................x207 

Stephanie Ladenthin, Dir Religious Education 
 DRE@stjames-liberty.org  ............................x208 
Sandy Gagnon, Dir of Christian Initiation Ministry 
        sandy.gagnon@stjames-liberty.org ............ x206 

Jennifer Smith, School Principal 
 jennifer.smith@stjames-school.org ..............x213 

Kirsten Maggi, Office Coordinator  
 kirsten.maggi@stjames-liberty.org .............. x204  

Judy Keisling, Bulletin Editor/Website 
 bulletin@stjames-liberty.org  ........................x205 

Jeanne Greenwald, Scheduling Coordinator 
 stjamesoffice@stjames-liberty.org ...............x200 
 

Ernie Collins, Director Children's Choir 
 ernie.collins@stjames-liberty.org................... N/A 

Front Desk ..........................................................x202 

 
Pastoral Council:  
Joan Peluso, Chair 
 jbvpeluso@gmail.com  816-695-7438 
Kevin Casel, Vice-Chair 
 kcasel@msn.com 816-550-8932  
Sherri Porterfield, Secretary
 choirdiva.porterfield@gmail.com 816-863- 5557 
Eddie Baker 
 jbaker105@kc.rr.com 816-694-3083 
Phil Baumert, Vice-Chair 
 philb@vandergren.com 816-215-5225 
Chris Fullinwider 
 kcphillygirl@gmail.com  816-786-7150 
Corrine Katzer  
 1corrinek@gmail.com N/A 
Betsy Lewey 
 allshandling@gmail.com 816-679-9910 
Yvette Lopez 
 yvettelopez@remax.net 816-777-4694 
Jeff Ridder 
   Jpridder88@hotmail.com  816-379-1723 

Our Pastoral Team 

 

We, the community of St. James, are a prayerful and                 
Eucharistic people who treasure our Catholic traditions. 

We strive to grow in our faith by being good stewards of the 
gifts God has given us; sharing God’s truth with all.  

As the Body of Christ, we are called to love and serve every-
one, especially the marginalized, with joy and hospitality. 

Mission Statement 

The Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph is committed to combatting sexual abuse 
in the Church. If you are a victim of sexual abuse, or if you observe or suspect 
sexual abuse:   
1. Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 1.800.392.3738 (if the victim is 
 currently under the age of 18), and 
2.  Contact your local law enforcement agency or call 911, and 
3.  If the abuse involves a priest, deacon, employee or volunteer of the Diocese of  
 Kansas City-St. Joseph, report the suspected abuse to the Diocesan Ombuds-
 man, Joe Crayon, at 816.812.2500 or crayon@ombudsmankcsj.org.  

The Diocese has a sincere commitment to providing care and healing resources to 
victims of sexual abuse and their families. Please contact the Victim Advocate 
at 816.392.0011 or victimadvocate@diocesekcsj.org for more information. 

Grief Support Group  
Begins This Monday - November 11  

Has someone you love passed away and are you 
dealing with the grief and sorrow?  

Have you experienced another 
loss in your life that causes you 
pain, like the loss of a job? 

Would you like to join with others 
who are experiencing the same 
issues for support and compan-
ionship in the journey?   

We are starting another Grief Support group here at                 
St James for anyone who is facing loss and grief.   

Call the parish office, 816-781-4343, ext. 200                      
or Juanita Thornton at 816-883-8282 for details,                    

or join us on the following Mondays:                             
November 11,18, 25 and December 2 and 9                       
from 4:00pm to 5:30pm in the Parish Hall. 

At St. James 

ZÄÉÜç Ux gxt  ZÄÉÜç Ux gxt  ZÄÉÜç Ux gxt     
Sunday, December 8th 

Tickets Go On Sale This Weekend   
Ticket sales will continue next weekend,                           

Nov. 16th and 17th, unless sold out.                                   
Don’t wait to purchase tickets.  

Join us for our annual Glory Be Tea 
and Luncheon for the women of the 
parish and their friends. Enjoy an 
afternoon that includes tea, a vast 
selection of cookies, lunch, music, an 
inspirational speaker and story, door 
prizes and an opportunity to relax and 
recharge for just $18.00 per person. 

Our ticket table will be open before and after all Masses 
in the gathering space near the chapel. 

If you plan on purchasing all the tickets for a table 
group, please have the names of your guests ready 

when you purchase tickets if at all possible.  
A limited number of tickets will also be available in the 

office the week of November 11th. 
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Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Sat 4pm until finished; any time requested. 
Sacrament of Baptism:  
Baptismal Preparation Classes: Once a month 
Contact Kirsten Maggi in the parish office, ext. 204 or 
kirsten.maggi@stjames-liberty.org  
Religious Education: For Preschool through adult  
spiritual development, please notify office of needs. 
New Parishioners: Please register at the parish office.  
                        We Welcome You! 

 St. James School: PS-8th grade offered.     
Call the School Office, to inquire, 781-4428 

Sacrament of Marriage: 9 months advance notice 
Anointing of the Sick: Please call the parish office. 

To Schedule an event in our Parish Facility:  
stjamesoffice@stjames-liberty.org  

or call the Parish Office, ext. 202. 
All Bulletin articles must be submitted by Monday 

12Noon to: bulletin@stjames-liberty.org  

Contact Info 

Mass Intentions From the Pastor’s Pen 
Week of November 11 - November 17 

Monday St. Martin of Tours   
  8:15am Fr. Emil Kaupan 
  Fr. Vincent Capadonno                
                        St. James Military Families

Tuesday          
  8:15am Elowese Kramer                      
  Gentry Thomason’s                
   Special Intentions 

Wednesday  St. Frances Xavier Cabrini    
  8:15am  Dee Ward                                    
 Nick Messina                             

 Thursday          
  8:15am          Nancy Gremli                                  
  Andrew Inzerillo 

  Friday     
  8:15amStuart Tolle   

 Saturday   
  5:00pm JoAnn Ollier  
  Joanne McMahon 
 Sunday      
  8:00am Frankie Maddox                               
  Adela & Raymond Radil 
 10:30am Harry Woltkamp                          
  Janie Woltkamp Thacker 
  Alex Bruening 
  5:00pm Poor Souls in Purgatory 
  Deceased Members of the 
    Legion of Mary 

As we move into the month of November we are reminded of 
some traditions here at St. James, and want you to be aware of 
some great opportunities to make a difference this Christmas.   
 

Our 'Advent Giving Tree' is once more providing gifts at Christmas 
for individual families and agencies and our parish has always 
been very generous to support this project. 

For many years we invited families to choose a family or individual 
and purchased and wrapped a present for them. But since COVID, 
we have asked that your donation would buy gift cards to give to 
the particular families or organizations that serve those in need. 

The agencies feel the gift cards are a better approach. So we're 
inviting you to give a donation to the Advent Giving Tree that will 
be used to purchase gift cards from our HOPE program. This 
benefits both the parish and those in need in a more practical way. 
Thanks in advance for keeping this great tradition going! 

The 'Glory Be Tea' is once again planning for another wonderful 
event for the women of our parish. This has been a 'treasured' 
custom at St. James that will be held on Sunday, December 8th. 

Tickets go quickly. This is a wonderful opportunity during the 
Advent season to gather together, share a wonderful meal and 
time with friends and also reflect on the beauty of the Advent sea-
son. Get your tickets soon! 

Our Annual School Auction was a tremendous success. This  
raises much needed funds to benefit our school and rich tradition 
of Catholic education at St. James. It was held on our campus in 
our newly renovated St. Gerard Space, our former church. It has 
been beautifully renovated into an event space for our community, 
as well as the larger community to rent out for events. 

Our next step is to move forward, updating the Social Hall and 
doing some renovations there, upgrading the bathrooms, and 
bringing the rest of the area up to ADA accessibility. 

You'll be hearing more over the next few months with Town Hall 
meetings that will be planned to discuss the ideas, and bring our 
parish community along to meet our needs for the future. 

We continue to grow as a community and want to meet the needs 
of the future. Thanks so much for your tremendous generosity to 
keep the good work that is happening here continue to flourish.    

Don't forget to be generous to the Diocese ACA (Annual Catholic 
Appeal)! This is our support for the work of the Diocese that sup-

ports supports our parish community in so 
many ways.  

If you failed to receive a letter from Bishop 
Johnston, please let us know and we can 
get information about the appeal to you.  

Please reflect on your generosity to help 
continue the good work of the Diocese of 
Kansas City-St Joseph. 

Blessings to you and your families! 

Peace, Fr. Mike Continued in right column  

Fr. Mike's message continued 
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Someone is Watching and Wondering  

If my writing has seemed a bit dark the past few weeks, I 
apologize to each of you. Please also stay with me today 
as the science geek side of me takes over my thought 
processes. Perhaps I can explain myself, my current 
mental state, and emotions. 
I know it is no surprise to anyone that the days are getting 
shorter and with a return to standard time, perhaps you 
also have the sense that the sun is present for fewer and 
fewer of your waking hours. In reality it wouldn’t matter 
how we count or record time, daylight is shorter. What is 
true is the tilt of our planet continues to change on a regu-
lar, daily pattern such that as winter approaches the hours 
of daylight do become shorter while the hours of darkness 
increase. In our hemisphere, the longest night or Winter 
Solstice will occur this year on Saturday, December 21. 
The word “solstice” is derived from two Latin words: sol for 
sun and sistere - to stand still. At the solstices, the sun as 
it appears from earth seems to stand still before reversing 
its tilt. After the winter solstice, therefore, the hours of 
daylight will be ever so slightly longer each day. Do my 
feelings reflect this increasing darkness?  Perhaps, but I 
believe something more powerful is happening to me. 
I write these words one week before “Election day” and 
have no idea who will become our new leaders. In truth I 
have concerns not only about the direction in which our 
country will move but also about the divisions that appear 
to separate and divide us. I am concerned about many 
things, both personal and universal such as never ending 
violence, global warming and climate change, homeless-
ness, people living in hunger, fear, and pain, and children 
without educational opportunities. Even these issues, how-
ever, do not fully embrace my current state of being. I feel 
my life, self-centeredness, and ego are somehow falling 
into a dark pit, as I am being challenged to surrender to 
the true light, Christ Jesus. I am at a point where I can 
honestly state: “I don’t know; I don’t have the answers; I 
cannot fix everything or everyone; I need to let go.” These 
words do not imply that I am losing my mind or the ability 
to solve problems or interact with others on a spiritual or 
intellectual level. What I am trying to convey is that I am 
seeking to trust God enough, to be God; that through 
God’s love and grace I may draw nearer to an honest, 
open relationship which allows me to put my life in God’s 
care.  I cannot see or know God except through my experi-
ences and understanding of creation, those who have 
touched my consciousness, and though the vague and 
incomplete images that exist in my mind. What I am dis-
covering and calling “my darkness of unknowing,” is that 
my relationship with God is painfully, yet steadily increas-
ing. I sense God’s presence and my eyes seem to be 
seeking the eyes of Jesus. I am drawn to His light, much I 
am drawn to look at the sun; yet in looking directly at the 
sun, only darkness surrounding me. I seek Jesus in my 
darkness.  

Your Sister in Christ, Sandy Gagnon 

Our Book of the Dead                                                  
Is Displayed 

In the Church 

The Knights of Columbus are                             
sponsoring a Winter Coat Drive                  

again this year.  

Many coats are needed as well as 
socks, gloves, scarves and                               

other warm clothing. 

This coat drive begins next weekend and will 
run every weekend through December 21/22. 

Please bring your donations to the Narthex any    
Saturday or Sunday between now and December 
21/22 from 7am and 6:30pm. There is a section for 
adults and one for children’s. Signs will be posted. 

Monetary donations will also be accepted.                     

Please scan the QR Code to make your donation. 

Monetary donations will be sent to   
St. James Midtown to purchase coats 
and warm clothing for those in need.  

Donated coats and outerwear will be 
distributed to St. James Midtown and 
homeless veterans. 

Thank you in advance for your donations  

HELP CLOTHE THOSE IN NEED BY SHARING                  
NEW AND GENTLY USED                                                   

WINTER COATS and WARM CLOTHES                                                                                          
FOR ADULTS AND CHILDREN 

During the Month of November,                                  
We Remember and Pray for our Beloved Dead 

This month our 'Book of the Dead' is displayed near 
the Baptismal Font at the back of the church with 
the names of loved ones who died and have been 
buried from St. James this past year.  
You are welcome, throughout November, to write 
the names of your loved ones and others who have 
died for whom you would like us to pray and remem-
ber this month during our Masses. 

 Veterans' Day ~ November 11  

 Honoring all who served 
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Through this ministry, St. 
James Parish has provided 
incredible support to various 
charitable organizations, in-
cluding our own parish, to 
help families and individuals 
who are in need, especially 
during the Christmas season.  
 

Last year, through your generosity, we were able to 
help at least 77 families and nearly 300 individuals. 
We also contributed to local pantries that provide 
food, clothing, and essentials to the needy. This year 
we will again use your donations to purchase Hope 
Program gift cards, which we will then donate to nine 
charitable organizations within the metro area.  

Starting today through December 1, you can contrib-
ute by:   

• Placing your donation in the Advent Giving Tree 
donation box, located in the Gathering Space   
during all Masses  

• Mailing your donation to St. James Catholic 
Church, Attention: AGT, 309 S. Stewart Rd.,           
Liberty, MO 64068   

• Dropping your donation off at the Parish office 

NOTE: Please make checks payable to St. James 
Church (with “AGT” on the notation line).   

AGT-supported organizations include Bishop Sullivan 
Center, Liberty Women’s Clinic, Hillcrest Hope, Love 
INC, Cedars of Liberty, Avalon View Health and Well-

ness, KC Indian Center, Journey to New Life, and 
needy families within St. James Parish. This week we 
are highlighting three organizations:   

Bishop Sullivan Center (BSC). BSC supports peo-
ple who are suffering financial hardship by providing 
food pantries, employment services, rent and utility 
assistance, medical assistance, a clothes closet, and 
much more. Your AGT donations will help make 
Christmas brighter for needy children in the KC Mid-
town area by providing parents funds to purchase 
gifts for their children.  

Hillcrest Hope (HH). Hillcrest Hope’s mission is to 
empower the homeless and working poor to achieve 
personal independence through transitional housing, 
accountability, education, and community sup-
port. Many HH program families struggle to provide 
basic necessities, and Christmas time can pose an 
extra financial challenge. AGT donations help HH pro-
gram parents purchase gifts for their children, demon-
strating what the Christmas season is truly about.  

St. James Parish. Several families in our own parish 
are struggling to meet the cost of basic necessities. 
Last year, your AGT donations helped families buy 
groceries, as well as purchase needs and wants for 
their children at Christmas time. We’ll take the same 
approach with your donations this year. Helping 
needy St. James families will continue to be a priority 
for use of AGT funds.  

Thank you for helping to make the                           
St. James Advent Giving Tree                               

a bright spot for those in need. 

The Advent Giving Tree Is Here 

Help us fill the cookie tables with four dozen of your favorite homemade cookies                
for the December 8th tea. 

Cookies should be on the smaller side -  2" or less in diameter. Cookie bars cut                   
in small squares are also welcome. 

Please bring your cookies to the Social Hall during one of the following times. 

 Friday, December 6 - from 9am - 2pm 
 Saturday, December 7 - from 9am - 5pm 

To let us know that we can count on you to provide cookies, or for more information,                         
contact Jeanne Verssue at 816-294-0236 or email her at bverssue@gmail.com 

or call or text Sharon Benson at 816-507-9811 

Attention Cookie Bakers Attention Cookie Bakers Attention Cookie Bakers !!  !!  !!     
Join Our Glory Be Tea Cookie BrigadeJoin Our Glory Be Tea Cookie BrigadeJoin Our Glory Be Tea Cookie Brigade   
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2025 Parish Guidebook & Directory             
Coming Early Next Year 

Do We Have Your Correct Information? 
Here is your chance to update YOUR record for 
our Guide Book & Directory (if you haven’t 
already done so). 

It is time for us to update our database with any 
changes, additions, or deletions that may have 
occurred in YOUR family over the past year. 

Have you changed your phone number? Have 
you moved? Are you preparing to move soon? 
Are all of your children still at home and are 
they all included in your membership record? 
Do you want your record published? 

If you have not already informed the Church Of-
fice about changes to your record, please let us 
know now so that the information in the 2025 
Guide Book & Directory is correct. 

Please email Kirsten Maggi at 
kirsten.maggi@stjames-liberty.org                     

with your changes                        

No email? Call the Parish Office                       
at  816-781-4343 with your changes  

Please provide all changes by December 1   

As we approach the mid-point in our 2024-2025  
Appeal, we reach out to each and every family who 

has not yet made a pledge or gift. 
We urge you to be generous as you consider the 

many ministries that the Appeal supports. 

Visit the diocesan website where you can listen to 
Bishop Johnston's message about how your dona-
tion can make a difference.  

Scan the QR Code below to visit 
the website.  

Donations can also be made                              
on line from this website.  

Sharing the Joy of the Gospel 

Saturday Morning Faith Formation 
Current Program 

“Mary: The Bible and the Mother of God"  

 

 

 

Why is Mary so important to Catholics, and 
why have so many people been devoted to 
her over the centuries? In this 8-part series, 
Dr. Brant Pitre examines what the Old and 
New Testaments, the life of Christ, and the 
early Church fathers reveal about the life and 
identity of Mary. 

All are invited to attend this class led                                       
by Deacon Chuck and learn the answers                                  

to these intriguing questions. 

Saturday Morning Faith Formation meets                         
in person at 10:00am in the Conference Room 

(lower level of the church).  

All Are Welcome and Invited To Attend 

Day of Remembrance                             Day of Remembrance                             Day of Remembrance                             
Sunday, November 24Sunday, November 24Sunday, November 24   

On Sunday, November 24                                                     
our St. James Community will host a special                                             

Day of Remembrance  
to remember our family and friends  

who died this past year. 

We invite you to join us for a prayer service  
beginning at 12 noon followed by 

a luncheon served in the Parish Hall. 

Although it is not required, we would appreciate                 
an RSVP to help us know how many                                        

to expect for lunch.   

Please call or email the parish office                                        
by Tuesday, November 19                                                     

at 816-781-4343 x202. 



  Page 7 November 10, 2024  

 

 

Advertising Opportunities 
We will be publishing an updated St. James 
Guidebook & Directory early next year. 

A copy of this Guidebook & Directory will be 
provided to all parishioners. Advertising in this 
book is a great opportunity to spread the word 
about your business. 

If interested in placing                  
an ad in the 2025 book, 
please scan the QR code. 

The deadline for placing                     
an ad is December 1. 

Early Bulletin Deadlines Early Bulletin Deadlines Early Bulletin Deadlines    
Coming Soon                                               Coming Soon                                               Coming Soon                                                  

Our bulletin printer has early deadlines for 
seven    upcoming bulletins: November 24, 
December 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 and January 5. 

November 24 Bulletin:                                                         
Deadline - Wednesday, November 13 

December 1 Bulletin:                                                              
Deadline - Tuesday, November 19 

December 8 Bulletin:                                                            
Deadline - Wednesday, November 27 

December 15 Bulletin:                                                           
Deadline - Wednesday, December 4 

 December 22 Bulletin:                                                          
Deadline - Tuesday, December 10 

 December 29 Bulletin:                                                           
Deadline - Wednesday, December 18 

January 5 Bulletin:                                                               
Deadline - Monday, December 23                                                                 

Articles and information for each bulletin 
listed above must be submitted                                               

no later than the end of day                                                                
of the applicable deadline date. 

Thank You  

WEEKEND SNOW REMOVERWEEKEND SNOW REMOVERWEEKEND SNOW REMOVER   
      HELP NEEDEDHELP NEEDEDHELP NEEDED   

We are looking for a few volunteers to 
augment our Snow Removal Teams 
this coming winter. How does it work 
you ask?  

We have established four teams of 8-
10 people. (We just need to add a few 
more to some teams.) 

• Each team is responsible for a weekend. The 1st 
through the 4th weekend. 

• If it snows on your assigned weekend then you 
will be asked to come out and help clear the 
sidewalks (We have a commercial company do 
the parking lots) 

• We have three snow blowers, 7 shovels and 
plenty of de-icer.   

Please contact Dan Bacon 816-589-7958 

or email bacon.dan324@gmail.com 

Veterans Day, observed annually on November 
11, is a tribute to military veterans who have 
served in the U.S. Armed Forces. This is not to 
be confused with Memorial Day, which honors 
those who died while in service, Veterans Day 
honors all military veterans, including those still 
with us. 

Veterans Day, originally celebrated as Armistice 
Day, was first issued on November 11, 1919 by 
President Woodrow Wilson a year after the end 
of World War I. The purpose of Armistice day 
was to honor the fallen soldiers of The Great War 
for their sacrifice and bravery. Seven years later 
in 1926, Congress adopted a resolution request-
ing President Coolidge issue annual proclama-
tions on November 11, making Armistice Day a 
legal holiday. 

At this Sunday’s 10:30am Mass there will be a 
presentation of the Fr. Capodanno                        

Service Award and a blessing                            
upon all veterans and their families.                       

Following, all are invited to the Parish Hall for               
refreshments and mingling. 

NOVEMBER 11 
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Parish Religious Education 
PreK-5th Grade 

The time change and wet weather did not keep the 
fun and learning away from our classes!   

From PreK to 5th grade the classes were busy.  

PreK enjoyed singing, Kindergarten learned about 
why they are special to God, third grade learned 
about prayers, our fourth-grade class learned about 
Jesus’ disciples, various miracles, and even a fun 
sing-a-long with Mr. Charley and his guitar.  

Fr. Michael stopped by the fifth-grade class to talk 
about All Saints and All Souls Day, which we cele-
brated on November 1st and 2nd.  

Ask your child what it means to be a patron saint, a 
question Fr. Michael asked them in class. 

Did you know? The Litany of Saints is a prayer we 
continue to pray in the Catholic Church today. We 
will most often hear it recited on All Saints Day and 
at the Easter Vigil on Holy Saturday, and for the St. 
James community, at Confirmation Mass as well.  

This is a beautiful prayer we most often heard sung. 
Through this prayer, we are drawn more fully into the 
Communion of Saints, and we ask the saints to pray 
for us as we continue our pilgrimage here on Earth.  

Middle School  

We will continue to follow the Chosen program as we 
help to prepare the youth for Confirmation next year.  
 

We look forward to watching their one-word stories 
compilation, and as an activity for the Nicene Creed.    

Camino de Santiago 

Our next class will be continued focus on the Beati-
tudes. Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the 
kingdom of heaven.  

We invite all teens, 8th grade and up, to join us at our 
Camino classes where we continue to explore the 
Catholic faith through readings, activities, and com-
munity service projects.  

First Sacraments 

Email reminders for First Reconciliation sign-up 
went out this past week. Please check your spam 
folder if you are not receiving messages.  

All families should be near completion of the work-
book and videos.  

We ask the St. James community to keep these kids 
in their prayers as they receive the gift of their First 
Reconciliation. 

Kindle the love                
of Jesus                       

in the hearts                           
of our children 

  St. John the Baptist                            
 de La Salle 

Some of Our RE Class Activities                       
Last Weekend  

Kindergarten                                   
Learning about and shar-

ing what makes them 
special to God. 

PreK during circle time 
singing. 

3rd Grade                                           
Learning about the                   
different types of 

prayers. Those that are 
written for us and those 

that we just speak                   
from the heart                        

when we need to pray. 

Fr. Michael talking to              
5th grade about                     
All Saints and                       
All Souls Day 

4th Grade -  Learning 
about the 12 apostles 

and singing                        
with Mr. Charley  

Next Classes 
11/10 – PreK-5: 9:10-10:20am (St. James School)  
11/10 – Middle School: 6-7:15pm (Parish Hall) 
11/10 – Camino: 6-7:30pm (School Cafeteria) 
11/16 – Confirmation: 6-7:30pm (Parish Hall)  This 
 is a required service day.  

Questions?  
Contact Stephanie at dre@stjames-liberty.org   
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Birthdays this week: Today we celebrate all               
that you with God’s help, have accomplished. 

Ben Buckman 
Mason Crouch 
Annette Doyle 
Molly Elmore 
Mary Ghasemi 
Andrew Graf 
Brian Jorgensen 
Michael Kieffer 
Marcia Lees 
William Moberly 
Jacqueline Murtha 
Richard Nyberg 
Eli Timmerberg 
Courtney Carr 
Olivia Grow 
Jill Hamerle 
Adam Henson 
Rene Hernandez 
Richard Kosorog  III 
James Mooney 
Nathan Olson 
Kyle Palmer 
Christina Panis
 Miller 
Selene Paredes 
Harlow Phillips 
Sarah Prichard 
Alexander Reiser 
Katelyn Smith 
Rhonda Torno 
Jacek Balicki 
Martha Buckman 
Kristen Burks 
Kyle Guiriba 
Al Habiger 
Richard Kirwan 
Oliver  
 Klosterman 

Jamie Paredes 
Leanna 
 Pfannenstiel 
Holly Smith 
Zachary Stadler 
Kathy Tatum 
Daniella Torres 
Willa Verhoff 
Lesley Westhoff 
Matthew Angles 
James Barcus 
Taylor Bauer 
Julie Bell 
Maria Cogswell 
John Findlay 
Liv Haskins 
Richard Herndon 
Reid Marks 
James Newell 
Tina Perkins 
Francesa Bond 
Madison Gomez 
Nathan Halter 
Jean Kieffer 
Brayden Lanio 
Penelope 
 Messina 
David Mordy 
Tram Natividad 
Karis Orozco 
Jeffrey Shatto 
Sean Alston 
Abigail Barton 
Gail Bush 
Nixon Callaway 
Robert Clark 
Katelyn  Colford 
Manolo Cumplido 

Wren Dixon 
Gemma Dugan 
Charlie Durham 
Patrick Lobb 
Katherine 
 McDonald 
Brooks Meck-
 Gilbert 
Kathleen Quinn 
David Starr 
Ann Sutherland 
Ayden Terranella 
Kari Thomann 
Tanya Vanderheul 
Ramona White 
Eric Whited 
Samuel Wiese 
Ashley Brown 
Evan Burgdoerfer 
Robert Clark 
Larry Daleo 
Christina Doering 
Jonah Elliott 
Brayden  
 Herschbach 
Hailey    
 Herschbach 
Richard 
 Kapetanovich 
Kevin Kilkenny 
Marilee Lacy 
Michael Landuyt 
Bobbie Morris 
Cooper Schergen 
Colin Terranella 
Mason Testrake 
Gabriella Usera 
Myla Zeier 

The holidays are almost here, along with the holiday 
stress. If you would like to find better ways to manage 
stress, consider counseling. Fr. Garry Richmeier is a 
Licensed Professional Marriage and Family Therapist, 
providing family, marital, and individual counseling, as 
well as Spiritual Direction.   

He has offices in Liberty and in midtown KC, and              
accepts donations in lieu of set fees.  

For more information or to schedule an initial visit, 
contact Fr. Garry at 816-415-2998 (no text) or 

garrycpps@gmail.com. 

 COUNSELING /                                        
SPIRITUAL DIRECTION 

We’re going back to Steubenville in 2025 ! 
Once again, we 
will be attending 
the Steubenville 
Youth Conference 
in July! All current 
8th – 12th grad-
ers are invited to 

attend. The weekend is full of amazing speakers, 
Mass, adoration, confession, and fun!  

To receive more information 
and updates, scan the QR 

code and complete the interest 
form (completing this form                  

is NOT a commitment).  

Questions about the 
Steubenville Conference? 

reach out to Amanda Lewey at  
amandaclewey@gmail.com 

  
  
  

  
Creating Joy This Holiday Season 

Saturday, November 16 | 10am - 2pm                 
Presented by Brenda Pryor 

 Does stress or pressure rob you of your joy                  
during the holidays? 

Treat yourself to the gift of a nurturing and en-
couraging time where you can discover new 
possibilities for this holiday season, restore your 
joy and create a beautiful holiday ornament to 
remind you of what you learned. 

Brenda will guide you through several exercises, 
such as journaling, creating a “sunshine dia-
gram” and learning how to apply “the model” to 
your thoughts. 

You’ll create a beautiful holiday ornament in lay-
ers throughout our time together, starting with a 
stress layer and ending with the beautiful joy 
you wish to cultivate.                                                          

Cost $25 - includes a light lunch 
Register Soon 

For more information and/or to REGISTER 
- Online: www.pbrenewalcenter.org 

- By email: info@pbrenewalcenter.org                       
- By phone: 816-415-3745  

Precious Blood Renewal Center 
2120 St. Gasper Way - Liberty MO 
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We Pray to our Lord Jesus for healing  
Hazel 

David Mach 
Bill McCarthy 

Andrew 
Suzanne 

Joy Brecht 
Michelle 

Dixie Coleman 
Bridget Hanger 

Joseph Mahoney 
Pat Aten 

Jim Randolph 
Mary and Carl Inzerillo 

Ed 
Jodi & Peter Gusman 

Barbara McClellan 
Charlie Reeam 

Daniel Hernandez 
Tyler and Sam 
Hazel Davidson 

Theresa McClellan 
Darlene Sammarco 

Jenn Brunk 
Janet Sealock 
Lynn Driggers 
Kathy Peters 

David McDonald 
Nick 
Zach 
Pierre 
Jeff 

Kim Vaca 
Patrick 

Vickie Badac 
Maria Tavares  

Dee Fitzgibbons 
Mike Ratkiewicz  

Jay W 
Pat 

Maggie 
 Mike  and Chuckie 

Dan 
 Jay & Tracie Murphy Family 

Mary Margaret Parrish 
Patrick McDaniel 

Brian 
Christopher 

Bob and Mike 
Tracy Helin 

Bob 
Mike 
John 
Terry 

Wyatt Morris 
Oliver Schmidt 

Pierre 
Christello Family                         

Joe Gonino 
Troy 

Annabelle 
Bill Merrigan 

Pam & Paul Palmer 
Angie & Family 

Hannah, Caleb,  Baby Gunner 
Jim & Barb Schmitt 

Stacci 
Rob Campbell 
Susan Tallant 

Jane Hake 
Patrick Perry 

Joe Greenwald 

 Blaize Adonis 
Gene Ruzicka 
David Bloomer 
Patrick Perry 
Bill Fessler 

Dustin 
Jason 

  Jerry Kimmis 
Weston Peters 
Josette Berg 

Jamie Krisman 
Darin Van Tassel 

Stephanie Stephens 
  Margaret Carver 

Monica Myers 
Jim Mooney 
Jean Weir 

Judy Williford 
Judy Smith 
Barb May 
Bill May 

Mary Schamel Rossfeld 
Debbie Pickett 
Joseph Weir 

John & Brody Merriman 
Mary D. George 

Lori & Buster Gage 
Peggy Mosbacher 

Glen & Mary Thilges 
Amy Cunningham 

Marilee Lacy 
Javier and Tatiana 
Bruce McCloskey 

Finley Family 
Jessica Lewey Dahlberg 

Ron Willis 
Connie & Terry Rigg 

 Joni 
Lee Noel 

Billy Joe Ball III 
Chad Watson 

Michael Damot 
Mary Krause 
Jim Tucker 

Bill Edwards 
Dee  & Dan Van Leeuwen 

Beth Cook 
Matt Sutton 

Mary Schuster 
Debra Sutlief 

Joseph Gorman 
Cameron & Antony  

Ron May 
Carol Weir 
Libbey Rall 
Julie Rush 

Pete & Connie Hollomon  
Dan Kandlbinder  

Jordan Taylor 
Doug & Susan Blair 

Jackie Rapp 
Jeff Lea 

Bradley Jones 
Brandon Hutson 
Norma Molina 

Ramon Mendoza, Jr. & Sr. 
Jim Miller 

Dorothy Bradford 
Mike Carr 

Kate Nowatzke 

 Fran Norton’s Family 
Phil Willoughby 
Mike Rodriguez 
Fred Massman 

Mary & Gabriel Wier 
Jake Harman 
Charles Mann 

Douglas Shreffler 
Sabrina Hinkle 

John Mreen 
Deacon Doug Hemke 

John Fessler 
Ricky & DeeDee 

Rory Elliott 
Michael Ruiz 

Mauricia O'Brien  
 Janet Ward & Jeff 

James Gubera 
Dan Tomc 

Rachel Johnson 
Jose Torres 

 Dan & Bibi Chadwick 
Philip Pernice 

Don Taylor 
Nick Peters 

Desmond Arciga-Quenga 
Michelle Bacus 

Mark Schweitzer 
Bill Kirwan 

Deacon Bud  
 Pat Carey & Family 

 Diana Marchisio   
John & Susan-Kelly Corsione 

Rodriguez Family 
Scott Neibergall 

  Margie Myers & Mattea 
Pamela & James Anderson 

The Curiel Family 
 Barbara Fortier 
Barb Schwery 

Nichole Stewart 
Kelly Gentrup 

The Hollomon Family 
 Jacke & Enike Hayes 

 Carla George 
Kyle Sellmeyer 

 Margarita Mendoza Family 
Marie Brancato 

Rich Curasi 
John Brocato 

Barbara (Roach) Still 
John Pfannenstiel 

Mike Sheeley  
Troy Cronkite 

 Matt Biskup Family 
Sam Porter 

Amy Villarreal 
Mary Kaye Masnado   

Randy Baumert 
Jackie Plack Pelling 

 Kennedy Noel Holcumbrink 
Tony V. Sr.  

  Chris Alvey 
Patrick O’Neill 

 John McMahon 
 Eddie Ansalmo 

    Kenadee Gallagher  
Leah Biskup Coady  
Olivia Hernandez 

 Laura Ann DiGiovanna  

Please notify us to remove your name 
from our prayer lists when it is time.  

In respect of HIPAA we will add names           
to the prayer list only by request of the 

person or immediate family. 

 

Join Us In Prayer             
Rosary For Healing                       

Thursdays at 6:30pm 
Did you know that there are many 
in our parish who are struggling 
with serious health issues? Some 
are on our prayer chain. And then, 
there are others we don't know 
about - they prefer to keep their 
health issues private. 

We invite all to become "prayer warriors" and 
join us every Thursday at 6:30pm in the church             

as we pray the rosary for all those                       
who are in need of healing prayer. 

The prayer offered in faith                                 
will make the sick person well. James 5:15   

You Are Invited To Eucharistic Adoration  
Jesus invites you to meet with                             

Him in the Chapel                                     
every Tuesday and/or Thursday                               

from 9am- 9pm. 

 Please come for a few                       
moments or for an hour or                       

anytime                                      
that works best for you. 

First Reconciliation ServicesFirst Reconciliation ServicesFirst Reconciliation Services   
Students will receive the                     

Sacrament of  Reconciliation 
with their families on                                                

one of the following dates: 

  Monday, November 18 

Monday, December 2 
 

Please keep these children in your 
prayers as they prepare to receive the 

gift of the Sacrament of Reconciliation.    
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LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Tim NeSmith

tnesmith@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x5863

217 W. Broadway
Excelsior Springs, MO 64024

816-630-3131

208 S. Jefferson
Kearney, MO 64060
816-628-4411

214 N. Pennsylvania
Lawson, MO 64062
816-296-0097

Offering Compassion & Understanding for You & Your Loved Ones
Funeral Services - Cremation - Monuments | brossspidlemonuments.com

SKATE CENTER
• PARISHIONER •

(816) 792-0590
www.skateliberty.net

1020 Kent St., Liberty, MO 64068

Kansas City: 816-741-3558 
6996 NW 83rd Terrace, Kansas City, MO 64152 
parkvilleagent.com

Platte City: 816-858-2411 
420 Branch Street, Platte City, MO 64079 
plattecityinsurance.com

Dan Demory, Agent 
CHFC®, CLU ® 

Dan Demory Ins and Fin Svc Ins

IF YOU LIVE ALONE
MDMedAlert!™

4 Ambulance/Police  
4 Family/Friends 
4 GPS & Fall Alert

$1995
/mo.

Starting at

md-medalert.com

 800.809.3570
CALL NOW!

Want better insurance? Explore your options with Goosehead!
The largest independent Broker in the U.S., representing multiple
insurance carriers to fit your needs and budget.
Save time and money on Home, Auto, and other insurance needs!                                                                                                                      
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Mary Margaret Parrish
Attorney-at-Law

Seaport Office Complex
122 Westwoods Dr.    Liberty Missouri

(816) 781-5380
mmparrish@mmparrishlaw.com        St. James Parishioner since 1979

Julie JoHannah
Harman Creason

Parishioner
Let our family help your family

find your next home

 
 

Alan Rohlfing DVM  
Davinne Glenn DVM 
Nadine Rowen DVM

Lori Rohlfing DVM 
Andrea Grow DVM 

Ashley Diaz DVM

 
 

Coming Home Should Always Feel Good!

Julie JoHannah
Harman Creason

Parishioner
Let our family help your family

find your next home816-810-4888 816-810-7878

AUTO • HOME • LIFE
816-792-2949

963 W. Liberty Drive | Liberty, MO
kbohr@shelterinsurance.com

Ken Bohr
Parishioner

Parishioner Owned
816-781-3800
FastKickTKD.com

MAKE

MORE
WORLD

AWESOME!

THE

Sunday Brunch 10–2
(816) 792-5230

1189 W. Kansas St. | Liberty, MO
Michael & Brenda DePalma, Parishioners

Joe Janacaro
Agent, ChFC, CLU
Parishioner

Janacaro Insurance Agency Inc
5555 NW Barry Road
Kansas City, MO 64154
Bus: 816-587-8330
www.protectingkc.com
Like a good neighbor, State Farm is there.®

9771 N. Cedar Avenue
Kansas City, MO

816.781.6500
10% OFF FOOD ORDERS

(not valid with other offers)

Park Lawn
Northland

Chapel
816.781.8228

Funeral, Cremation
and Burial Needs.
Family Owned For

Over 100 Years
1640 N. 291 Hwy.

Liberty, MO
www.parklawnfunerals.com

Jose Torres
Remodeling | Patios/Retaining Walls

Landscaping | Painting
Decks/Fences | Floors/Tiling

AND MUCH MORE!
816.551.7259 • 816.551.7262

torreshandymankc.com
@torreshandymankc

COMMUNITY BANK, COMMUNITY PROUD SINCE 1922 
THREE AREA LOCATIONS
1178 W. KANSAS, LIBERTY

8140 N. BRIGHTON, KANSAS CITY NORTH
303 S. JEFFERSON, KEARNEY 

visit us also at www.claycountysavings.com

  
9501 N Oak Trafficway #205 • Kansas City, MO 64155 

(816) 436-2242 
www.dentaldesignskc.com

Larinda Hlavacek, DDS
Parishioner 

  

D. Grant Smith, DDS
Stephen K Russell, DDS




